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another at the entrance to the creek physically blocks that line of sight and creates visual confusion with competing light
sources on the river.

A daylight concern about Big Rock Point anchorage is that it would essentially create a wall of barges in the heart of our
racing area. We have had experience with barges that have used thisareaas a periodic resting spot over the last couple
of years. The effect is equivalent to putting a mountain in the middle of the river. It changes the wind flow and it’s
difficult when a smaller boat gets stuck in the lee of one of these barges.

If the barges are there all the time, there is very little room between the barges and the western bank sandbar. As sailing
vessels, we need the breadth of the river to tack in order to make progress. This particular anchorage ground would
seriously hamper the ability of racers to progress down the river on course and would result in more boats grounding on
the sandbar or knicking the barges in an attempt at a maximum line of sail.

Mapping out the Southern end of the Kingston Flats anchorage on our navigation charts, it seems to overlap a cable
crossing on the river, which could cause serious utility service problems if mishandled.

The Rondout Creek is historically a barge-friendly location and we understand the needs of the operators to have resting
grounds where they can stage approaches to challenging areas of the river. It is curious that Homeland Security would
not have its own concerns about fuel-laden barges along the river creating an exponentially dangerous terrorist target
hazard where currently none exist. (i.e. Deploying a drone weapon over open water is moderately interesting. Dropping
it over anchored fuel barges increases the damage a hundredfold). However, that aspect is for Homeland Security to
evaluate, not us.

Our concern as a long-term sailing organization is to ask for mitigations that would allow a compatible continued use by
both the sailors and barge operators:

1.) Maintain a transient barge presence rather than permanent barge parking area.

2.) Limit barge layovers on weekends.

3.) Equip barge and tug lights with directional shields that provide the necessary lighted deck security without
creating glare light pollution for the shore communities and night sailors. This does not apply to required anchor
and navigational running lights which should be visible from all angles.

Respectfully submitted,

John Stephenson, Commodore and officers

Kingston Sailing Club
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